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It has been wonderful to see the children so 
excited about their first week at clubs. We 
have had some really positive feedback from 
the children including: 
 
‘I’m so glad we have gymnastics club now – 
I voted for it in our Smart School Council 
Meeting’.  
 
‘I love computing club, I can’t wait to have a 
go with the 3D printers!’. 
 
A polite reminder that if your child does not 
want to attend the club that they have been 
allocated, please let the admin team know so 
that we can advertise spaces.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A reminder that our Harvest Festival will be 

taking place on Monday 30th September. 

Once again, Balksbury will be supporting 

Andover Foodbank so if you’re able to 

support, donations would be greatly 

appreciated.  The foodbank often run low on 

tinned meat, tinned fruit and long-life 

milk, although would be grateful for anything 

you are able to donate. Your donations can 

be placed in your child’s Harvest box at their 

classroom door on Monday morning.  

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Don’t forget to place an order for our 
delicious Character Favourites themed 
lunch, next Thursday 3rd October. Orders 
can be placed via SchoolGrid. 
 
Placing an order will enter your child into 
our ‘find the sticker’ competition to win a 
limited-edition prize!  

 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Balksbury Federation 

Across the Playground 
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Do you know of anyone who works in the 

public sector who would be happy to come 

in and talk to the children about their job?  

Please reach out to the Year R team via the 

Infant Admin Office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We will be hosting open mornings for new 
families ready for 2025/2026. If you or 
someone you know would like to attend, 
please contact the Infant school admin office 

to book one of the tours. Dates 
and times for the above can be 
found in our diary dates 
section. 

 
 

Sadly, our swimming pool will be undergoing 

maintenance next week and due to the 

colder mornings, we feel it is for the best to 

make this week the last week of swimming.  

Therefore, there will be no swimming from 

next week, until the pool re-opens in the 

Summer term next year.  

 

 

 

 

 
Time to get those diaries out. Please see 

below the INSET dates for this academic 

year.  
• Friday 25th October 2024 

• Tuesday 22nd April 2025 

• Monday 21st July 2025 

• Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

 

 
If you have a child in Year 6, applications for 

Year 7 2025/2026 are currently open. A 

reminder that the national application 

deadline is on 31st October 2024. Please 

visit Hampshire School Admissions to apply 

for your child’s place.  

https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlear

ning/admissions/applicationprocess/year7 
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Welcome to this half term’s Assembly Corner. Each half term, we will share a snapshot 

of the themes for assemblies across the federation. 

Welcome to… 

Autumn First Half Term Assemblies… 

 
 

What is a Friend? 

Week beginning 9th September  

Exploring what friendship is and how it should 

make us feel. 

 

 

 

Being a Good Friend 

Week beginning 16th September 

Exploring different ways to be a good friend. 

 

 

 

Harvest for the 

World 

30th September 

 

Feeling Alone and Making 

Friends 

Week beginning 23rd September  

Exploring how to make friends and 

why we should include others. 

 

Trying to Impress 

Friends 

Week beginning 7th October  

How to impress others positively. 

 

Being True to 

Yourself 

Week beginning 14th October  

How to stand up for what 

you know is right. 

 

Diwali 

21st October  

How do our children celebrate 

Diwali? 

 

Noticing Stop Signals with 

Friends 

1st and 2nd October 

Setting boundaries so friendships 

are healthy. 

 

 Contributing to a 

Friendship Group 

22nd and 23rd October  

How to create trust in a friendship 

group. 
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We are so proud of our new Year R 

cohort, who have settled in well to 

life at Balksbury Federation. Over 

the last couple of weeks, the 

children have been busy butterflies 

and have explored their new 

learning environments, such as the 

outdoor classroom and the poly 

tunnel.  They have enjoyed their 

learning stimulus of ‘All about me’ 

and everyone has had fun finding 

out about the children’s favourite 

music and who lives in their family 

home.  

 

Year 3 have made an excellent start to Key 

Stage 2 and have thrown themselves into 

their learning.  

In English, they have been using images of 

stormy seas to write a setting description. 

They have blown us away with their 

vocabulary choices by using words such 

as: ominously, ferociously and tsunami. 

In PE, the children have been working hard 

to learn how to use a hockey stick to 

dribble, stop and pass a ball. It has been 

wonderful to see their speed and accuracy 

improve alongside their confidence. 

 

Classroom News 

Across the Playground 
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The House with the most points across the 
Federation to date is: 
 
 

     
The class with the most tokens in the Infant 

School to date is: Heron Class 

 

 

The class with the most tokens in the Junior 

School to date is: Olive Class. 

 

  

House Points and Tokens 

 

. 

.To 

We have had a great start to Year 6. In History, we 

investigated what an evacuee’s life would have 

been like during World War Two. Using History 

boxes, Year 6 were able to understand what items 

evacuated children would have taken with them to 

the countryside and even dressed up in authentic 

clothing from the time period. Likewise, in PE, Year 

6 have demonstrated the skills of control and 

precision in several games of tag rugby. The 

children feel confident in passing the ball and are 

able to work collaboratively in a team with their 

peers. We are looking forward to developing our 

knowledge of World War Two and the skills needed 

to play a successful game of tag rugby across the 

rest of the half term. 

 

Classroom News 

Across the Playground 
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The Reading Corner 

 

Focus Bookshelves 

Friendship  

Good friendship can make you 

happier, support you when times get 

tough, and help build connections. 

Why not try One Dog and His Boy? 

This is the story of Hal who is 

desperate for a dog but only gets to 

borrow one for the weekend. How 

does that friendship work? Ella On 

the Outside is all about being new at 

school and having to decide which 

friendship will be for the best. Finally, 

Fireweed follows the adventures of 

two friends in worn torn London.  

 

Spotlight Author 

Clare Balding  

Not only has Clare worked as a 

reporter, commentator and a 

presenter but she is also a best-

selling author. She is the author of 

The Racehorse Who Learned to 

Dance, The Racehorse Who 

Disappeared and The Racehorse 

Who Wouldn’t Gallop. 

 

Book Fayre 

Sneak Peak! 

We are excited to be hosting our Autumn Book Fayre on the 1st, 2nd and 3rd of October, 

between 3:30pm and 4:30pm. The Fayre will be held in Oak Class. There are a range of 

titles available to purchase. Here are some of our favourites which will be available to buy.  

 

Free Reading Friday 

This week, Year 3 went to visit Year 

5 to enjoy reading together, it was 

lovely to see the children reading to 

one another. 
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In a recent survey, 85% of our children 

use at least one social media app/site 

for connecting with friends, and engaging 

with others online. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Most use YouTube to watch videos. 

 

Many use TikTok and Instagram to view 

or share photos and videos. 

 

Many use WhatsApp or Snapchat to 

message friends. 

 

BUT … 

 

You need to be 13+ to use these 

platforms. 

 

 

 

 

What are the risks? 

 

Content 

Being exposed to illegal, harmful or 

inappropriate content. 

Contact 

Being exposed to harmful online 

interactions with other users. 

Conduct 

Online behaviour that increases the 

chances of, or causes harm;  

Commerce 

Risks such as online gambling, 

advertising, phishing and/or financial 

scams 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are worried about what 

your child is doing online or 

need further advice, please 

speak to one of our DSLs who 

will be able to help you. 
 

Or find further tips and advice covering a 

wide range of themes on our website 

https://www.balksburyfederation.co.uk/e

safety-2/  

ESafety 

 Which social media app is your child using? 

  

 

 Know what privacy features are 

available - use privacy settings to stop 

unwanted contact from strangers 

 Review the location settings - ensure the 

child’s location can’t be seen publicly 

 Check the age ratings and features - 

most have a minimum age of 13+.  Some 

apps will need parental consent 

 Talk to your child - about what they are 

doing online and how they can be safe 

TOP TIPS 
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Governor Message  

  
Who are you? - A Response to Last Year’s Governor Survey 
That’s a great question! Who are Balksbury’s governors? What do we do? And how do we do it? 
 
 
Who are we? 
Governors are volunteers who oversee the federation. I’m James Mirza-Davies, chair of Balksbury’s 
governors. I first joined the Governing Body six years ago. 
 
 
What do we do? 
We oversee the federation’s strategic leadership, while the Executive Headteacher and her Leadership 
Team implement the strategy, lead the federation and manage day-to-day operations. Our main 
responsibilities include: 
1. Setting the federation’s strategic direction 
2. Ensuring money is spent well  
3. Holding the headteacher to account 
Supporting the federation and its team is also a key part of our role. 
 
 
How do we do it? 
We meet every half-term as a group. Individually, we regularly visit the schools, each of us focussing on 
different areas. We also get a wider view of the federation, through exercises such as our annual governor 
survey. 
In our next update, we’ll share insights from our first meeting of the year, which took place this week. 
In the meantime, you can learn more about the role of a governor on the federation’s website or by 
contacting the admin office. 
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Advice from the NHS – Should my child go 

to school today? 

https://www.what0-

18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/worried-your-child-

unwell/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool  

 
 
Children can sometimes feel a little bit 
worried about going to school, but prolonged 
periods of absence are likely to make them 
worry more. Being in school with the support 
of their friends and teachers is likely to make 
them feel less worried than letting them stay 

at home. 

Please speak to your child’s teacher or the 
CSLs for support. 

 
 
Children may suffer with teary, red and itchy 
eyes. They can still attend school. Speak to 
a pharmacist if you are concerned for advice 
or treatment. 
 
 
 

Children with headache, earache or stomach 
ache can go to school - just let the staff know 
they have felt unwell. 

Give paracetamol and plenty of fluids to 

drink. School can administer paracetamol to 
Junior school children once a medical form 
has been completed. 

 
 
Children and young people with mild 
symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat, 
or slight cough, who are otherwise well, can 
continue to attend their education setting.  

Children should be given paracetamol, 
plenty of fluids to drink and can be sent to 
school. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Children should be given paracetamol, 
plenty of fluids to drink and be sent to school. 

Glandular fever often associated with high 
temperature, sore throat (usually more 
painful than any before) and swollen glands. 
Your child needs to be well enough to 
concentrate at school. 

 
 
A normal temperature in babies and children 

can vary slightly from child to child. 

A high temperature is 38c or more. 

Children and young people who are unwell 

and have a high temperature should stay at 

home and avoid contact with other people, 

where they can. They can go back to 

school or childcare, and resume normal 

activities when they no longer have a high 

temperature and they are well enough to 

attend. 

 
 

Ensure good hand hygiene. 

Children can return to school 48 hours after 

the last episode of diarrhoea or vomiting. 

 
 
Cases of chicken pox are generally 
infectious from 2 days before the rash 
appears to 5 days after the onset of the rash. 

Although the usual exclusion period is 5 
days, all lesions should be crusted over 
before children return to school. 

 
 
 
 
 

CSL Messages  

.To 

.To 

.To 

.To 

.To 

.To 

.To 

.To 
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The PTA would like to warmly welcome everyone back after our summer break. A new school year brings 
lots of fundraising opportunities and we are pleased to be bringing back our treat sales, every other Friday 
after school! We also have our PTA swap shop which enables you to bring in a piece of good condition 
pre-loved uniform and swap it for another item in a bigger size! This helps to reduce the amount of 
textile wastage and encourages recycling!  
 
We also have planned in our next Bag2School collection for Tuesday 15th October. Bag2School is a 
great way to de-clutter and donate good quality used clothing and textiles and raise a donation for the 
PTA at the same time! All you need to do, is fill a black bag with used (good condition) clothing items and 
drop it to the top of the junior school drive before 9am on Tuesday 15th October. Please see our 
Bag2school poster for a list of items that are accepted for donation. 
Thank you for your support!!  
 
You may have seen that Asda are currently delivering a donation scheme to schools across the 
country. This incentive means that every time you shop in Asda, you will earn a donation for your chosen 
school completely free! If you are an Asda shopper, please log into your rewards app and select 
Balksbury Infants or Juniors as your chosen school!  
 
Every year, the PTA hold an AGM to vote in our new Committee. Our Committee positions are Chair, 
Vice Chair, Treasurer and Secretary. These positions are open for anyone in the Federation to put 
themselves forward for and will be decided by majority vote at the AGM. This year, our AGM will be held 
on Tuesday 15th October from 3:30pm in the junior school. Letters with more information and the 
application forms will be available shortly. We welcome you all to attend and find out what we have been 
up to this past year and discuss how we can move forward in 2024/2025!  
 
We are always looking for more hands to help us with our fundraising, even if you only have 10 minutes 
to spare, we really appreciate any help you can give. 
Please pop us an email at balksburypta@balksbury.org to find out more, or come along and find us at 
the Hive every Friday afternoon!  
 

PTA Message 
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September 2024 

Monday 30th September 2024 
Federated Harvest Festival (In school event - 
more information to follow) 

October 2024 

Tuesday 1st October 2024 Book Fayre (Oak Class) 3:30pm – 4:30pm 

Wednesday 2nd October 2024 Book Fayre (Oak Class) 3:30pm – 4:30pm 

Wednesday 2nd October 2024 2025/2026 Year R Parent Tours 

Thursday 3rd October 2024 Book Fayre (Oak Class) 3:30pm – 4:30pm 

Thursday 3rd October 2024 
Dolce Character Favourites Lunch (Order via 
School Grid as normal) 

Friday 4th October 2024 
2025/2026 Year R Parent Tours  

Monday 7th October 2024 
2025/2026 Year R Parent Tours  

Tuesday 8th October 2024 
2025/2026 Year R Parent Tours  

Wednesday 9th October 2024 
2025/2026 Year R Parent Tours  

Wednesday 9th October 2024 Open Box Year 6 – WW2 Evacuees 

Wednesday 9th October 2024 
Football Fixture (Letter coming home to relevant 
children) 3:00pm – 4:00pm  

Thursday 10th October 2024 
Year 3 Parents – Coffee, Cake & Chat 8:45am–
10:30am  

Tuesday 15th October 2024 Bags2school Collection 

Tuesday 15th October 2024 PTA Annual General Meeting 

Wednesday 16th October 2024 
Parent Workshop for Online Safety 2:00pm – 
3:00pm 

Wednesday 16th October 2024 
Football Fixture (Letter coming home to relevant 
children 3:00pm – 4:00pm 

Monday 21st October 2024 Year 2 & Year 5 Fire Safety  

Wednesday 23rd October 2024 
Football Fixture (Letter coming home to relevant 
children 3:00pm – 4:00pm 

Friday 25th October 2024 INSET Day 

Monday 28th October 2024 – Friday 1st 
November 2024 

Half Term 

Diary Dates 
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November 2024 

Wednesday 6th November 2024 – Amended 
Date 

Flu Immunisations - Infants 

Thursday 7th November 2024 Sibling & Individual Photographs 

Friday 8th November 2024 Flu Immunisations - Juniors 

Monday 11th November 2024 Open Box Year 3 – Early Man  

Monday 11th November 2024 
Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6:20pm (More 
information to follow) 

Wednesday 13th November 2024 Open Box Year 5 – Egyptians 

Wednesday 13th November 2024 
Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6:50pm (More 
information to follow) 

Thursday 14th November 2024 Year 4 Tree Planting – Andover Trees 

Friday 15th November 2024 Dress Down for Jingle Donations 

Tuesday 19th November 2024 Year 1 Tree Planting - Andover Trees 

Thursday 21st November 2024 Year 5 – Winchester Science Museum  

Friday 29th November 2024 Christmas Jingle 

December 2024 

Friday 6th December 2024 After School Clubs Paused for Christmas Break 

Tuesday 10th December 2024 - Amended Date Year R Nativity 1:30pm – 2:30pm 

Wednesday 11th December 2024 - Amended 
Date 

Year R Nativity 1:30pm – 2:30pm 

Tuesday 17th December 2024 Christmas Dinner  

Wednesday 18th December 2024 Open Box Christmas Production 

Friday 20th December 2024 Christmas Discos (During school time)  

Monday 23rd December 2024 – Monday 6th 
January 2025 

Christmas Holiday  
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January 2025 

Monday 13th January 2025 After School Clubs Resume 

Wednesday 22nd January 2025 NSPCC Workshops (Year 2 and Year 5) 

February 2025 

Monday 10th February 2025 – Friday 14th 
February 2025 

Year 6 Fairthorne Manor Residential   

Friday 14th February 2025 Anti-Bullying Day & One Kind Word 

Friday 14th February 2025 After School Clubs Block 1 Finish 

Monday 17th February 2025 – Friday 21st 
February 2025 

Half Term  

March 2025 

Monday 17th March 2025 Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6:20pm 

Wednesday 19th March 2025 Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6:50pm 

April 2025 

Tuesday 1st April 2025 Year 1 Production 1:30pm – 2:30pm  

Wednesday 2nd April 2025 Year 1 Production 1:30pm – 2:30pm 

Monday 7th April 2025 – Monday 21st April 2025 Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 22nd April 2025 INSET Day 

Tuesday 29th April 2025 Open Box Year 4 – Vikings  

May 2025 

Thursday 1st May 2025 Year 2 Trip - Titanic Museum 

Wednesday 7th May 2025 – Friday 9th May 2025 Year 4 Ufton Court Residential  

Monday 19th May 2025 Year 6 - Bikeability  

Monday 26th May 2025 – Friday 30th May 2025 Half Term 
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June 2025 

Thursday 12th June 2025 Open Box Year R – Dinosaurs  

Tuesday 17th June 2025 New Year R Children - Butterflies Session 1 

Wednesday 18th June 2025 Open Box Year 1 – Moon Landing  

Thursday 19th June 2025 New Year 3 Parent Meeting 3:30pm – 4:30pm 

Friday 20th June 2025 Sports Day with Family Picnic 9:00am – 3:00pm 

Tuesday 24th June 2025 New Year R Children - Butterflies Session 2 

Wednesday 25th June 2025 Andover Dance Festival  

Monday 30th June 2025 – Friday 4th July 2025 Swim Gala Week  

July 2025 

Tuesday 1st July 2025 
Change Up Morning 9:30am – 12:00pm 
New Year R Children – Butterflies Session 3 

Friday 4th July 2025 Year 2 Country Dancing Festival 

Monday 7th July 2025 – Friday 11th July 2025 
Arts Week (Music and Arts’ Festival on Friday 
11th) 

Tuesday 8th July 2025 Year 2 Production  

Wednesday 9th July 2025 Year 2 Production  

Monday 14th July 2025 Balksbury’s Got Talent  

Monday 14th July 2025 Year 6 Production 6:30pm – 7:30pm  

Tuesday 15th July 2025 Year 6 Production 6:30pm – 7:30pm  

Tuesday 15th July 2025 Year 2 Fun Day 9:00am – 3:00pm 

Wednesday 16th July 2025 
Year 2 Graduation 2:00pm – 3:00pm (School 
Based) 

Thursday 17th July 2025 Disco Day 9:00am – 2:30pm  

Thursday 17th July 2025 
Year 6 Graduation 9:15am – 10:15am (School 
Based) 

Monday 21st July 2025 INSET Day 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 INSET Day 

Wednesday 23rd July 2025 Summer Holidays 

mailto:adminoffice@balksbury-inf.hants.sch.uk
mailto:adminoffice@balksbury-jun.hants.sch.uk
https://www.balksburyfederation.co.uk/contact-us/

